
Together we will do our best for Jesus

Springhill Catholic Primary School

“The water that I will give them will become a spring of water
within, welling up to eternal life.”- John 4:14 

www.springhillcatholic.net 
info@springhillcatholic.net 
Tel: 023 8033 3954  
(office hours 8:30am—4:30pm)

3rd May 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been wonderful to see some sunshine this week.

Parking:
When parking in the local area in the mornings and afternoons, please
could we remind parents to park respectfully and to ensure you are not
blocking any driveways etc. We have had reports there is someone
parking in the turning circle outside The Dell, please do not park here.
We need to be considerate to our local community. Thank you.

School Summer Festival:
The school summer festival is taking place on Saturday 15th June. Our
Parents’ Association are working hard behind the scenes to organise the
day. We will need lots of volunteers so please do get in contact with the
PA if you can help. It was so much fun last year.
 
Sports Days:
For our sports days this year, we’d love the children to wear their PE
shorts and a t-shirt in the colour of their house team. Below are the
classes and which colour they are:

Bank Holiday:
This is a reminder that Monday is a bank holiday and therefore school
will be closed. We look forward to seeing the children on Tuesday.
 
Have a wonderful and enjoyable long weekend.
 
Kind regards,
Mrs Ashworth
Head Teacher

Winning house
this week

Working together to improve
attendance 

Target 97% and above 

Year Group Summary
w/c:29/04/2024

Year F - 96.32% 
Year 1 - 95.81% 
Year 2 - 98.26% 
Year 3 - 95.98% 
Year 4 - 98.99% 
Year 5 - 96.84% 
Year 6 - 98.33%
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Springhill Catholic Primary School

Diary Dates:

Monday 6th May - Bank holiday - SCHOOL CLOSED
Wednesday 8th May morning - FEL visit to Library and picnic
Wednesday 8th May afternoon - FDH visit to Library and picnic
Thursday 9th May - Ascension Mass and Liturgy
Friday 10th May afternoon - FGS visit to Library and picnic
Monday 13th May, all week - Year 6 SATs assessments

Job Vacancy - After school club playworker:
3:15pm-6:00pm, 5 days per week during term-time (39 weeks per year).
Option for part-time work available.
More information on the school website at:  
 
https://www.springhillcatholic.co.uk/page/?title=Staff+Vacancies&pid=52

Lunch Menu:
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Springhill Catholic Primary School

Sport News:

For no particular reason, football has been the most dominant sport played by the children at events
since half term.
Two U11 girls’ teams took park in the annual 6-a-side City tournament. Our B team finished 13th
overall whilst the A team, having won all their group matches, lost a close semi final before suffering
penalty heartache in the 3rd/4th place play off. Well played to all the girls. The girls played a friendly
against Oakwood Junior this week and won a hard-fought game 1-0. Well done!
Our Year 4 girls’ football team played some friendly matches against Highfield, gaining good
experience in several competitive matches. 
A group of KS2 sporty children have been assisting Solent University students complete their modules
by taking part in sports games and activities with them at Solent Sports Complex for the past two
weeks. Thank you to those children.
The U11 boys’ football team produced their best performance of the season to run out 6-1 winners in
the City Cup semi against Highfield. Well played to all eight players! Our B team played a friendly
against Oakwood Junior, losing 6-2 but playing some good football along the way.
Thirteen Year 3 and 4 children represented the school in a Quicksticks (Hockey!) tournament at
Southampton Sports Centre. With nearly all playing this sport for the first time, it was a great
achievement for them to finish 4th and 5th, respectively.  
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Springhill Catholic Primary School

May Half-term Holiday Courses:

Superstar Sports will be running a holiday course, lead by specialist coaches, 
during May half-term at Springhill.
Details are outlined in the above flyer.

For more information contact: superstarsportsuk@gmail.com

Book your child’s place at:  https://bookings.superstarsportsuk.co.uk/    
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Springhill Catholic Primary School

Starting after half-term:
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Springhill Catholic Primary School

School Council Curriculum and Learning:

History Day at Springhill
21st May, 2024          
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Springhill Catholic Primary School

Assistant Head Teacher Award

Helen - 4JH
Pawel - 3MR 

Marcel

Alicja

Anson

Carmel

Summer

Rozalia

Sissy                

Charlie

Adanna

Kamso

Abel

Vihaan

Khye

Joseph Mohamed

Julian

Emma

Michelle

Roman

Leo

John

   

FEL   

FGS    

1DB    

1SR        

1NC

2EW    

2RL     

2OD    

3CL         

3DR                    

3MR    

4SW     

4BM     

4JH     

5EW      

5GM      

5LK      

6LP      

6JS     

6JP       

   

Teacher Award

Dawid

Mmasinachi

Michael

Iheanyi

Eryk K

Alex

Aisha

Isadora

Shelby

Anderson

Arlene

Alexander

Tymon

Beatriz

Ethan

Grace

Marco

Olivia C

Johan

Oliwka

   

Head Teacher Award

Natalie - Year 5
Emma - Year 5
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Springhill Catholic Primary School

Sarah
Victoria
Dominic
Joe
Oli
William
Pierre
Pola
Henry
Valerie
Sara
Jakub
Victor
Zuzanna
Amelie
Matylda
Constance
Romeo
Amelia P
Shadrach

 

 

  

Doing Our Best for Jesus Certificates

 
FEL    
FGS    
1DB   
1SR    
1NC     
2EW  
2RL     
2OD    
3CL     
3DR     
3MR     
4JH      
4SW    
4BM
5EW
5GM
5LK
6LP
6JS
6JP

     
 

 

  

8



Springhill Catholic Primary School

Roll up, roll up! The Springhill Parents’ Association Summer Festival is back! On site at School on June 15th,
between 12:00pm and 15:00pm. Come and be part of the fun, and help this event run smoothly for our Springhill
children.

In 2023 we had great success raising over £4,500 which went towards playground improvements. Our 2024 plans
include a wider variety of business vendors, GreatSave goalkeeping fun activities for the kids, a coffee van and a
Mascot visit from our friends at Monkey Bizness, in addition to our firm favourite BBQ, bouncy castles, Grand Raffle,
Tombolas, ice cream van and varied game stalls! We hope to welcome Totton FC back and are offering sponsorship
opportunities for local businesses this year. All funds raised go towards improving Rylands Forest Area. 

Help out at your Festival:
In true festival spirit, we need a team of over 60 parent and staff volunteers to run this event and, building on last year's
experience, we all felt a great sense of community and team spirit during the fun event. We are looking for the same
enthusiastic response we received last year so here is the link to sign up, and find out further information on how you
can help. Attached is a poster for further event details.
Sign up link: https://www.facebook.com/share/p/372dAaESWKf5zrjm/?

We are on the lookout for anyone willing to help with:
Photography
Henna tattoo art
Face painters
DJ

If you can help us with one of the above roles for a few hours during the festival, please sign up via the volunteer form or 
reach out to Rosie at Springhillpa@gmail.com

Parents’ Association:
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Springhill Catholic Primary School

Vendor Stalls:
Know a small business who may want to run a stall at the event? share our email with them and we can send them
further information.

Festival Sponsorship:
If you’re not able to help out on the day, and run a business, then please consider event sponsorship. In return, your
business name will be displayed on flyers, the event brochure and in our school newsletter. Contact us at 
Springhillpa@gmail.com if you can support us in this way.

A chance for all to access second hand uniform!
In June we welcome new parents of Foundation children. Since we are low in uniform stock for Years F, 1 & 2 we
are asking for donations next Thursday and Friday 9th/10th May. Parents’ Association volunteers will gratefully
receive uniform donations from these year groups in the Daffodil playground at school drop-off and pick-up. In
particular we are looking for ties, book bags and clean, good quality logoed items, as shown in the attached poster.
We thank you for your generosity.

Springhill Parents’ Association
C/o Springhill Catholic Primary School
Milton Road, Southampton SO15 2HW
Registered Charity Number 1147247.
Raise funds with shopping:
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/springhillcatholic/

Parents’ Association:
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Springhill Catholic Primary School

Mental Health Support Services - Survey
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Springhill Catholic Primary School

Church News:

St Joseph’s & St Edmund’s

Ascension Thursday 9th May Holy day of obligation. Additional Masses
Pentecost Sunday 19th May 7:00pm International Mass at St Edmund’s Church

Weekly Newsletter available to view at: 
https://www.southamptoncitycentrecatholics.org/newsletter
 

Immaculate Conception Church 

Sunday 12th May after 10:30am Mass - Parish BBQ lunch. Cake donations welcomed.
Saturday 13th July Parish Summer Fair - Now collecting donations for raffle, tombola, plants etc.
 
Weekly Newsletter available to view at: 
https://www.immaculateconception.church/newsletter

Springhill is a diverse community which we are proud of. If English is not your first language - you can copy
and paste school emails and newsletters into google translate and they will be changed to your preferred
language:   https://translate.google.co.uk/
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